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King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice, Health and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:             
8
DATE:                  December 8, 2009

PROPOSED ORDINANCE   2009-0550
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: AN ORDINANCE authorizing the county executive to enter into a contract between King County and the United States Department of Agriculture, Forest Service, Mt. Baker-Snoqualmie National Forest, for seasonal law enforcement services.
SUMMARY: The King County Sheriff’s Office provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to 13 cities, Metro Transit, King County Airport, and school districts.  The sheriff provides contract police services for cities and other governmental entities that allow the contracting agency to specify levels of service.  Contracts for police services recover the full costs of providing services.

The U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Forest Service is responsible for federal national forests including the Mt. Baker-Snoqualmie National Forest. The Mt. Baker-Snoqualmie National Forest in Washington State extends over 140 miles along the western slopes of the Cascade Mountains from the Canadian border to the northern boundary of Mt. Rainier National Park. Nearly three million people in or near the Puget Sound metropolitan area are just 40 to 70 miles west of the Forest boundary.  In addition, four major mountain passes cross the Cascades through the Mt. Baker-Snoqualmie National Forest, making this one of the most visible National Forests in the country.  

The U.S. Forest Service has contracted with the sheriff’s office to provide one deputy to patrol designated areas on specific days and hours since 2003.  The interagency agreement specifies the dates and the areas that will be patrolled—primarily near North Bend.  The deputy also focuses on active logging and firewood cutting areas, as well as seasonal special emphasis areas.  While patrolling these areas, top enforcement priorities will include the personal safety of visitors, Forest Service employees, and concessionaire employees; vehicle accidents; drug and alcohol violations; and building and facility security.  The patrols began May 1, 2009 and were completed October 31, 2009.  

This contract provides for full reimbursement according to established formulae based on the hourly cost of a fully-loaded employee.  The methodology covers all associated costs, including wages, benefits, vehicle costs, administrative costs, and overtime, which are totally recoverable by King County.  The estimated contract amount for 2009 is not to exceed $59,500. 

Attachments: 

1.  Executive Letter of Transmittal

2.  Proposed Ordinance 2009-0550
3.  Interagency Agreement

4.  Fiscal Note

